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(3) Manner of making the election. An 
election (or revocation) under para-
graph (a)(1) of this section is made by 
attaching a statement to the tax-
payer’s federal income tax return or an 
amended return (or, in the case of a Co-
ordinated Examination Program tax-
payer, on a written statement treated 
as a qualified amended return) for the 
taxable year for which the election (or 
revocation) applies. The taxpayer must 
indicate whether the taxpayer is elect-
ing to not have section 43 apply or is 
revoking such an election and des-
ignate the project or projects to which 
the election (or revocation) applies. 
For any taxable year, the last election 
(or revocation) made by a taxpayer 
within the period prescribed in para-
graph (a)(2) of this section determines 
whether section 43 applies for that tax-
able year. 

(b) Election by partnerships and S cor-
porations. For partnerships and S cor-
porations, an election to have section 
43 not apply (or a revocation of an elec-
tion to have section 43 not apply) for 
any taxable year is made, in accord-
ance with the requirements of para-
graph (a) of this section, by the part-
nership or S corporation with respect 
to the qualified enhanced oil recovery 
costs paid or incurred by the partner-
ship or S corporation for the taxable 
year to which the election relates. 

[T.D. 8448, 57 FR 54930, Nov. 23, 1992]

§ 1.43–7 Effective date of regulations. 

The provisions of §§ 1.43–1, 1.43–2 and 
1.43–4 through 1.43–7 are effective with 
respect to costs paid or incurred after 
December 31, 1991, in connection with a 
qualified enhanced oil recovery project. 
The provisions of § 1.43–3 are effective 
for taxable years beginning after De-
cember 31, 1990. For costs paid or in-
curred after December 31, 1990, and be-
fore January 1, 1992, in connection with 
a qualified enhanced oil recovery 
project, taxpayers must take reason-
able return positions taking into con-
sideration the statute and its legisla-
tive history. 

[T.D. 8448, 57 FR 54931, Nov. 23, 1992]

§ 1.44–1 Allowance of credit for pur-
chase of new principal residence 
after March 12, 1975, and before 
January 1, 1977. 

(a) General rule. Section 44 provides a 
credit against the tax imposed by chap-
ter 1 of the Internal Revenue Code of 
1954 in the case of an individual who 
purchases a new principal residence (as 
defined in paragraph (a) of § 1.44–5) 
which is property to which section 44 
applies (as provided in § 1.44–2). Subject 
to the limitations set forth in para-
graph (b) of this section, the credit is 
in an amount equal to 5 percent of the 
purchase price (as defined in paragraph 
(b) of § 1.44–5). 

(b) Limitations—(1) Maximum credit. 
The credit allowed under section 44 and 
this section may not exceed $2,000. 

(2) Limitation to one residence. Such 
credit shall be allowed with respect to 
only one residence of the taxpayer; the 
combined purchase prices of more than 
one new principal residence cannot be 
aggregated to increase the credit al-
lowed. 

(3) Married individuals. In the case of 
a husband and wife who file a joint re-
turn under section 6013, the maximum 
credit allowed on the joint return is 
$2,000. In the case of married individ-
uals filing separate returns the max-
imum credit allowable to each spouse 
is $1,000. Where a husband and wife do 
not make equal contributions with re-
spect to the purchase price of the new 
principal residence, allocation of the 
credit is to be made in proportion to 
their respective ownership interests in 
such residence. For this purpose, ten-
ants by the entirety or joint tenants 
with right of survivorship are treated 
as equal owners. 

(4) Certain other taxpayers. Where a 
new principal residence is purchased by 
two or more taxpayers (other than a 
husband and wife), the amount of the 
credit allowed will be allocated among 
the taxpayers in proportion to their re-
spective ownership interests in such 
residence, with the limitation that the 
sum of the credits allowed to all such 
taxpayers shall not exceed $2,000. For 
this purpose, joint tenants with right 
of survivorship are treated as equal
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